
ANNEX H 

STRATEGY FOR THE FLEXIBLE USE OF CAPITAL 

RECEIPTS 

 

 

The strategy has regard to the Guidance on the Flexible Use of Capital Receipts issued by the 

Secretary of State under Section 15 (1)(a) of the Local Government Act 2003 during March 

2016, including only those projects which are designed to generate ongoing revenue savings 

in the delivery of services and/or transform service delivery in a way that reduces costs or 

demand for services. 

 

Projects included in the strategy support the Council's Cabinet Transform Working Group 

and progress will be monitored regularly as part of the quarterly Financial, Council Priority 

and Service Performance reporting. 

 

The Guidance on the Flexible Use of Capital Receipts allows set-up and implementation costs 

to be counted as qualifying costs, however the on-going revenue costs of new processes or 

arrangements cannot. 

 

Only receipts from the disposal of capital assets received between April 2022 and March 2025 

are eligible for use to fund qualifying costs of service reform. A balance of £9.674m is held 

within Capital Receipts Reserve at 31 March 2022. Capital Receipts of £1.655m have been 

received to date during 2022/23 although no decision has been taken as to the level of 

allocation to Flexible Use of Capital Receipts.  

 

As part of the Local Government Settlement, the Communities Secretary for Ministry of 

Housing, Communities and Local Government announced in February 2021 that there would 

be a continuation of the capital receipts flexibility programme for a further three years, to 

give local authorities the continued freedom to use capital receipts from the sale of their own 

assets (excluding Right to Buy receipts) to help fund the revenue costs of transformation 

projects and release savings. This was formally confirmed on 04 April 2022.  Should future 

projects be identified alongside suitable asset sales, this will be presented in a revised strategy. 

 

Service reform projects can still be financed in whole or in part from other sources e.g., the 

Council Priorities Fund. The Council is not obliged to fund these projects from capital 

receipts, however, on the adoption of this strategy, will have the option to do so. 

 


